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Participants in the Meeting

Tenth Japan/Korea Hydrographic Technical Meeting
was held Japan Hydrographic Department(JHD) in Tokyo on
17-18 November 1998. The Meeting was organized by JHD
and attended by representatives from JHD and the National
Oceanographic Research Institute(NoRl) of Korea as fol-
lows:
JHD
Mr. Minoru SUZUKI, Deputy Director General
Dr. Hideo NISHIDA, Director , Planning Division
Mr. Makoto TODA, Director, Ocean Surveys Division
Dr. Kunio YASHIMA, Director, Coastal Surveys & Carlog-
raphy Division
Mr. Tei NAKAJIMA, Director, Geodesy and Geophysics Di-
vision
Mr. Shuuhei NOISHIKI, Director, Notices to Mariners Divi-
sion
Mr. Toshio NAGAI, Director, Oceanographic Data & Infor-
mation Division
Mr.  K.  KIKUCHI,  Mr.  N.  SHIBAYAMA, Mr.  Y.
KANEMARU, Dr. S. KATO

NORI
Mr. CHOI, Young Sub, Director, Nautical Charts Division
Mr. LEE, Byung Sub, Deputy Director, Oceanographic Divi-
sion

Dr. Nishida chaired the meeting and the following
agenda items were discussed:
Presentation of technical reports;
1. Preparation of Coastal Information for Protection of Ma-

rine Envtonment with ENC by Mr. Shibayama, Head of
Coastal Information Management Office(JHD)

2. Status of Electronic Navigational Charts by Mr. Choi, Di-
rector of Nautical Chafts Division(NORI)

3. Status of Electuonic Navigational Charts, Including Elec-
tronic Noticas to Mariners by Mr. Kikuchi, Head of Car-
tography Office(JHD)

4. Towards the Mandatory Prior Notice of Special Operations
Suitable for NAVAREA Wamings by Mr. Noishiki, Di-
rector of Notices to Mariners Division(JHD)

Discussion and information exchange;
l. ENC and its related Techniques
2. The Latest Domestic and Intemational Trends Concerning

a World Geodetic System
3. Survey Plan for Major Harbours and Passanges, using

DGPS and Multibeam Echosounder Technology
4. Training on Data Processing of Bathymetry, Gravity, Geo-

magnetic and Shallow Bottom Profile

Close discussions and exchange of information were
made on the common topics of both organizations. Japanese
representatives were invited to ENC room of JHD and new
survey vessel'SHOYO'on 17th November. At the final
stage of the meeting it was agreed that the next meeting would
be held in Korea in the fall of next year and the meeting was
closed in a friendly atmosphere.


